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The “SPAY TEAM”: left to right, above: Ciro, Rosa, Cristiana, Teresa, JoAnn, Jamie, Teri, Renate, Gigi, Emanuele, 
Lorenzo, Dora; down: Nancy, Eleonora. Henna, Valentina, Giuliano, Charlotte; missing: Isabella, Claudi, Maria,
Alison, Antonella, Iris and Dorothea (taking picture). 
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CHECK-IN: PREPARATIONS:

Left: Isabella (yellow shirt) and her daughter Marianna
are controlling the double lables on the carriers and

Claudi (behind the desk) is checking the declarations
of the care takers of the cats.

Above: Charlotte (left) and Teresa (right) are preparing
the cats on little trays and taking them to the surgery

rooms.
Down: JoAnn and Jamie spoiled the entire group with

delicious home made weets.

Lorenzo (below) takes care of
the animals before surger.y
Henna (right) verifies that the
cat is asleep.



Valentina is handling the males ....

SURGERIES:

Giuliano, the best ....

Left to right:
Dorothea, Emanuele

and Gigi



AFTER SURGERIES:

Left: (left to right): Nancy, Charlotte, Renate, Eleonora
and JoAnn put the cats back in their carriers in between
warm little blankets. Right: JoAnn and Jamie take the
sleeping cats in their cages to the wake-up room.

Iris (left)
is cleaning the

surgical instruments and 
Dora (right) is preparing the

packs for the autoclave.

Teri (down left) came from the
USA to visit especially for this

spay day. Together with Maria (down
right) they made sure that the 
animals were ok during the

wake up period.

A big THANK YOU to
all of these wonderful

volunteers!

 



Mena prepared - like always - an exquisit
lunch for the entire “spay team”

The  members of the “spay team” from all over the world and naturally
all the cats thank Mrs. Margaret Jones and the AISPA in the UK and Mrs.
Marina Lesona Fasano in Italy for taking over the expenses of this even! 

 THE NEXT SPAY DAY WILL BE IN SEPTEMBER.
PLEASE HELP BY MAKING A DONATION SO WE

CAN STERILISE A LARGE NUMBER OF ANIMALS.
THANK YOU!

Dorothea Friz - www.legaproanimale.org
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